

DISCOVERY · ADVENTURE · SERENITY · PRESERVE SKYLINE WILDERNESS AREA

August 3, 2006

Rapid City Council Members c/o Office of the Mayor 300 6<sup>th</sup> Street Rapid City, SD 57701 RECEIVED

AUG - 3 2006

Rapid City Growth Management Department

Dear Council Alderman:

The Board of Directors of Skyline Drive Preservation, Inc. appreciates your continued support of the Skyline Wilderness Area.

In a recent article in the Rapid City Journal dated Tuesday, July 25, 2006, it was reported that the Council members debated whether to vacate a right of way as requested by adjoining land owner Richard Stahl. As you know, the right of way provides access to a portion of the Skyline Wilderness Area and to Dinosaur Park.

The Skyline Drive Board of Directors has reconsidered our initial decision to agree with vacating this right of way. After recently meeting with Mr. Stahl and seeing the terrain of the area in question, we firmly believe it is best for both parks to keep the south half of the right of way available for future access as the north half of the right of way is virtually impassable. Additionally, a City sidewalk currently abuts the southeast corner of the right of way and could be easily extended west into the Skyline Wilderness Area adjacent to Dinosaur Park. However, this would not be feasible if the right of way is vacated, nor would public access be guaranteed if the effort and expense of providing the access is the responsibility of the private property owner.

We appreciate the Council's vision and astuteness in considering the long-term potential of this right of way for providing public access to an area that is increasingly becoming more popular.

The Board of Directors of Skyline Drive Preservation, Inc. encourages you to retain this right of way in its entirety in order to ensure that access through the area remains clearly evident and available to would be users.

Sincerely,

SKYLINE DRIVE PRESERVATION INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Charles V. Tinant, President - 348-1930

cvtinant@rushmore.com

Erika Campbell, Vice President – 721-4559 erika kroetch@yahoo.com

Bill Kessloff, Secretary/Treasurer – 341-5398 jkbmk@enetis.net Carol Brown, Member – 718-6154 carolbrown@rushmore.com

Robb Campbell, Member – 721-4559 robb@robbcampbell.com

Roger Heacock, Member – 718-6110 crrun@rushmore.com

cc: Marcia Elkins, Growth Management Director